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Fom the Vicarage 
 

Dear Friends, 

As we move into November, we enter Remembrance season. 

This begins with All Saints and All Souls, as we remember all of the Saints across 
the ages, even the less well known ones and the ones that may have entered into 
Glory this year! 

We also remember those of our loves ones recently departed on All Souls Day. In 
our Church’s we have our services on Sunday 3rd November, please check the 
times in schedule in the magazine. 

On Sunday 10th November, we will be holding our Remembrance Services and in 
this 80th anniversary of D-Day, we continue to remember all those who took part 
in this important event and all events through the past and present wars. 

Do come and remember with us. 

God bless, 

 

Reverend Steven 
 

December Village View 
All copy for the December Village View should be sent to Rog-
er Scurrell by phone (776341), posted through the letterbox of 
6 St Thomas’ Row, Bradwell, or by email to the address below, 
all by November 15th. 

Copy may also be submitted as a text or Microsoft Word or 
Publisher file, either on CD or, better still, by email to stthom-
aspcc@btinternet.com. We ask you to limit your article to 300
-350 words and please include a picture. 

We apologise but no articles will be accepted after November 
15th. 

If you belong to an organisation that does not yet submit articles for the Village 
View we would like to hear from you even in longhand if you do not have access 
to a computer. Any news you have is always very welcome. 
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Bradwell-on-Sea WI  

Wednesday 9th October at the Village Hall 

History and restoration of The Forge with 
David Thorpe 

For our October meeting, we were joined by David Thorpe, who gave us capti-
vating talk about the history and restoration process of The Forge in the High 
Street. 

We were shown pictures 
of the Forge from the ear-
ly 1900’s when it was still 
being used by skilled 
Blacksmiths, including the 
last blacksmith to use it, 
Stanley Banks. It wasn’t 
too surprising to see that 
the village hadn’t changed 
that much at all in that 
time! 

David then led us through 
the highs and lows of the 
restoration journey, shar-
ing the numerous challenges he faced, including damp, woodworm infestations, 
and the very real concern of a collapsing roof. 

Yet, through all the challenges, it remains clear that the restoration has been a 
true labour of love. His work on the forge is more than just a restoration; it’s a 
heartfelt gift to the village, preserving a piece of our local history for future gener-
ations to enjoy. 

Our next meeting is on the 13th of November in the village hall, where we will be 
joined by Fenella Miller for a hanging glass workshop. 

New members are always welcome; there is just a small fee of £5 for non-
members, so please feel free to come along! If you have any questions about 
what we get up to, you can contact Sue Pirret on 07824696807 or 
sue@dailygrindimports.com 

Alice Nightingale 

mailto:sue@dailygrindimports.com
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The Othona Community 

As we leave autumn behind us, leaves are still falling and 
God's tiny creatures are looking for places to hide them-
selves away for the winter. At Othona we opt to live in 
harmony with all creatures great and small - from those 
cheeky muntjack deer who pop out from the thickets, to 
the newts spending spring time with the tiniest pond life, 
but by winter curling up under a damp log alongside the 
mini beasts on land. Here our Coastal Park stretches 
down to the sea where, as you cross the sea wall with its variety of vegetation 
offering cover for mammals and food for insects, the wonderfully adapted shore 
plants merge with the sea-weeds, in pools where children love to discover the va-
riety of shells, crabs and tiny fishes. Nature is wonderful, and sometimes needs a 
bit of help.  

In October we had a lively Working Weekend, with Othona regulars and newer 
faces coming together to do some clearing and tidying - but not too much. Some 
people were harvesting and preserving, others continuing with the rewilding of 
much of the 11 acres of former farmland, now a tree-edged flower meadow with 
a new pond for newts and other natural incomers, created through a scheme for 
offsetting the carbon footprint of a local business. Nature is not always allowed to 
get its way, and as cracks in our track started to offer homes for pretty little 
plants, these were cleared away to avoid major damage, and cold fill tarmac ap-
plied. With all this hard work the volunteers were all well sustained with by the 
delicious cooking, appreciating the creativity of our cooks. Lou and Quentin con-
tinue to offer support as volunteers from France, often working in the kitchen, or 
to support the various other needs of the Community. Autumn continued with a 
Retreat with Revd. Emma Wylie, on Rest and Reflection, a weekend of Preserve 
and Sauerkraut making, then our ever-popular Half Term Family Activity Week. 
“Children and young people need love and stability. Are we doing all we can to 
uphold and sustain parents and others who carry the responsibility for providing 
this care?” This is a quote from Quakers “Advices and Queries” and aptly applies 
to the work of Othona too. 

Othona Essex is seeking a new resident cook/caterer now that Phil has moved on; 
and you may have heard that at our AGM in September Debbie and Richard an-
nounced that they would be leaving us in May after several years on the resident 
team, the last three as Warden/Managers. They will be greatly missed as very 
dear people, as well as for the gentle but very effective way they have lead Otho-
na out of the Covid era, sustaining and nurturing the Christian ethos of Work,  

https://www.othonaessex.org.uk/civicrm/event/info?id=2204
https://www.othonaessex.org.uk/civicrm/event/info?id=2204
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Worship, Study and Play that unifies our diverse mix of people of all faiths and 
none. Othona is outward looking, always glad to bring in new people to share 
Community time, and new groups who have their own needs, from youth groups 
to new curates, from orchestras to those who seek peace to meditate. 

If you, or anyone you know, are interested in finding out more about these vacan-
cies, please do take a look at the Othona Bradwell Website, where you will find 
more information and details of how to apply. 

Debbie and Richard Sanders are our Wardens, supported by resident team Peter, 
Amanda, Chris, JP, and volunteers. Website: www.othonaessex.org.uk, contact 
bradwell@othona.org, telephone 01621 776564, or visit via the wind-powered 
electric gate, collect exit token to go.  

News from RAF Bradwell Bay 

Surprisingly the parish cemetery in Bradwell on Sea has 
only one grave from the airbase RAF Bradwell Bay, we 
do know the location of other burials and commemora-
tions. The grave in Bradwell Cemetery is that of William 
Marshall Poupore. William Poupore died on 6th October 
1942. 

P/O William Poupore was the pilot on an air to sea firing 
exercise on the Dengie Flats. The Observer, F/O Freder-
ick William Turvey was killed, and the Gunner Daniel 
Arthur Forestell received injuries, Shock, immersion, and 
minor injuries. 

The mission, authorised by the “A” Flight Commander S/Ldr M.E.Reid. The pilot 
was detailed to carry out Front Gun practice on a sea marker. 

The 418 Operational Record Book entry for the day states: 

P/O W.M. Poupore (RCAF – Pilot) and P/O Turvey (RCAF – Navigator) were killed 
in a crash near to Dengie Flats whilst carrying out air firing practice.  Sgt. Forestall 
(RCAF – Air Gunner) escaped with minor injuries.  F/Lt E.T.M. Duggan assumed 
position of Squadron Adjutant vice F/Lt A.C. Wilson, on leave prior to posting to 
No. 423 Squadron, R.C.A.F.  Normal day flying carried out.   No Operations or oth-
er practice night flying. 

The aircraft was seen to go into a dive and the pilot either was not able to pull out 
or was too late to pull out. The aircraft crashed into the sea and caught fire. This 
occurred at 15.20.  

http://www.othonaessex.org.uk
mailto:bradwell@othona.org
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A Walrus amphibian air sea rescue aircraft attended the scene and the Station 
Commander at this time was Wing Commander Russell Faulkner “Digger” Aitken, 
who had vast experience of air sea rescue said this of the rescue attempts: This 
was a brilliant piece of rescue work on the part of the Walrus aircraft and the 
crew. Although the aircraft was on fire managed to save one member of the crew 
who now alive and well. 

I agree with the remarks of the Squadron Commander. 

P/O Poupore and P/O Turvey were both dead, they were extracted from the air-
craft and taken to RAF Bradwell Bay. Sgt Forestell was taken to the RAF Hospital at 
Ely, where he made a full recovery. 

Sgt Forestell following his recovery was transferred to 278 Squadron which was a 
search and rescue squadron. Sadly, he was lost on a mission, to search for a 
downed Spitfire and its pilot, on 4th April 1943 when the Anson of which he was 
crew failed to return. 

P/O Poupore’s father was a Squadron Leader in the RCAF W E Poupore of Western 
Air Command Victoria B.C. Poupore’s parents agreed for their son to be buried in 
Bradwell Cemetery.  

P/O Turvey’s mother lived in Saskatchewan Canada. The family had relatives in 
London who claimed the body and he was buried in St. Pancras Cemetery near 

Paddington London. 

The RAF Bradwell Bay Preservation 
Group seeks to preserve the history of 
the RAF in Bradwell on Sea. We are 
planning for a museum near the memo-
rial. 

You can help by donating via our web-
site ww.rafbradwellbay.co.uk 
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St Nicholas Church Tillingham 

Invite you to a 

Flowers in the Festival Season 

Demonstration 
At 

St Nicholas Church Tillingham 

On Thursday 21st November 2024 at 7.30pm 

Admission £7.00 at the door to include wet refreshments 

In aid of St Nicholas Church Flower Fund 

For more information contact 
Jean Thurgood 778077 

Sally Green 779500 
Janice Spinks 07976028856 

 

Bradwell-on-Sea Village Hall Trustees 
100 Club  

Charity Number 803054 
 

 
 
The Bradwell Village Hall 100 Club draw results for October 2024 are as follows. 

1st Prize, Ticket 11, Mr Kevin Scurrell £20.00 
2nd Prize, Ticket 8, Mr Andy Banner £10.00 
3rd Prize, Ticket 55, Mrs Cathy Prout £5.00 

The next draw takes place on the 1st November if you would like to join the 100 
Club please fill in form available in the Community Shop, the Village Hall or phone 
/ Text 07710868491. 
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Nature in our Neighbourhood  

Now about to start its third year, Nature in our 
Neighbourhood will be kicking off again in Oc-
tober, with a talk from Stephen Dewick about 
moths and butterflies.  He has taken some 
splendid photos, so it will be a good session.   

In November we have Jonney Aldridge talking 
about local trees and the national initiatives to 
protect trees from disease.   

We will not be meeting in December but have 
a good line-up planned for the New Year In-
cluding Malcolm Hardy on revitalising intertidal 
shorelines using nature-driven approaches, Steve Spicer,an Essex Wildlife  War-
den, on the Danbury Ridge, and Chris Harris, an experienced birder, on birds. 

The speakers all know their stuff and are able to talk about it engagingly.   

Se please do think about coming along to the Village Hall, 7.30 on Wednesdays, 
either the 4th or the 5th Wednesday in the month.   

We have a cuppa and a piece of home made cake over a chat after the session.   

 

Timetable  

30th October:  Stephen Dewick on moths and butterflies 

27th November: Jonney Aldridge on local trees and initiatives to protect them 

December:  no meeting 

29th January: Malcolm Hardy on Revitalising intertidal shorelines 

26th February: Steve Spicer, on Danbury Ridge  

26th March: tbc 

 

Elizabeth Bayliss 
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The month of Remembrance may be especially poignant this year.  

War in the Middle East is spreading rapidly, while Russia’s invasion of 
Ukraine grinds on, and Sudan’s civil war causes widespread famine. 

Throughout the world, millions of people’s lives are being turned upside 
down, with no hope of peace and security in sight.    

It is indeed a time for Christians everywhere to pray for peace, based on 
justice and mercy.  

It also a time to remember the victims of many natural disasters this year; 
from hurricanes, typhoons and disastrous floods, to wildfires and extreme 

drought. Charities working among these suffering need our support. 

But 24th November, the Sunday of Christ the King, reminds us that this 
world with its evil and unfairness will not be allowed to go on forever. Je-

sus Christ has overcome death and will return to us one day.  And HIS King-
dom will be one of justice and righteousness, with no more tears, and He 

will reign forever.  Amen! 

May the Lord bless you and keep you, amid any personal uncertainties you 
may be facing. 
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NOVEMBER SERVICES 

Time Service Church Readings 

1st Friday 

12:00 Communion & Lunch St Lawrence Church TBA 

3rd 4th Sunday before Advent 

10:00 Parish Communion St Thomas Bradwell Deuteronomy 6; 1-9 
Hebrews 9; 11-14 

Mark 12; 28-34 
Psalm119; 1-8 

10:00 Morning Worship St Nicholas Tillingham 

10:00 Centre All Age St Lawrence Centre 

15:00 Evening Service St James Dengie 

16.00 All Souls St Lawrence Church 
TBA 

18.00 All Souls St Thomas Bradwell 

10th Remembrance Sunday 

09.30 
Communion and Re-

membrance 
St Nicholas Tillingham 

Jonah 3; 1-5,10 
Hebrews 9; 24-28  

Mark 1; 14-20 
Psalm 62 .5-12 

10:00 
Remembrance Ser-

vice 
St Thomas Bradwell 

10:00 
Remembrance Ser-

vice 
St Lawrence Centre 

15:00 
Remembrance Ser-

vice 
St James Dengie 

17th 2nd Sunday before Advent 

08:00 Communion St James Dengie 
Daniel 12; 1-3 

Hebrews 10; 11-14 19-25 
Mark 13; 1-8  

 Psalm 16  

10:00 Communion St Lawrence Church 

10:00 Morning Worship St Lawrence Centre 

10:00 Morning Worship St Nicholas Tillingham 

18:00 Evening Service St Thomas Bradwell 

24th Next Sunday before Advent 

10:00 Parish Communion St James Dengie 
Daniel 7; 9-10,13,14 
Revelation 1;.4b-8 

John 18; 33-37 
Psalm 93 

10:00 Café Church St Thomas Bradwell 

10:00 Morning Worship St Lawrence Centre 

10:00 Morning Worship St Lawrence Church 

18:00 Evening Service St Nicholas Tillingham 

30th Saturday 

18.00 
Lighting of the  
Christmas Tree 

St Thomas Bradwell  
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Weekday Events in November 

Day Date Time Event Place 

Thursday 7th 14:00 
Thursday Club  
Harvest Lunch 

St Thomas' Bradwell 

Time Service Church Readings 
3rd Advent Sunday 

10:00 Parish Communion St Thomas Bradwell 
Jeremiah 33; 14-16 

Psalm 25; 1-9 
1 Thessalonians 3; 9-13 

Luke 21; 25-36 

10:00 Morning Worship St Nicholas Tillingham 

10:00 Centre All Age St Lawrence Centre 

15:00 Evening Service St James Dengie 

15.00 Christingle Service St Lawrence Centre 
TBA 

18.00 Light up a Life Service St Nicholas Tillingham 

Words to Remember   

 

“We will remember them” 

 

The years of remembering go by, 
Accumulating name after name 
As wars and conflicts continue 
In a world, deaf to the lessons of 
history. 

  

But through the negativity of November 
A different remembering brings hope and 
meaning. 
Words of the world’s Creator, 
Words to make sense of chaos 
And bring order and peace in the end. 

“In this world you will have trouble, 
But take heart! 

I have overcome the world.” 
Words of Jesus. 

We will remember them. 

By Daphne Kitching 

Pebbles 

There will be no Pebbles meetings until the new year. 
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All Souls’ Day – a time of reckoning with the past 

The early Church was slow to dedicate a liturgical day to offering prayers and 
masses to commemorate the faithful departed.  But in time prayers were offered 
on behalf of dead monks, that they might attain ‘the Beatific Vision’ through puri-
fication, which the Church later described as Purgatory.  Odilo, the powerful ab-
bot of Cluny, (d 1049) decreed that All Souls’ Day should follow the feast of All 
Saints’ Day.    

At least four ancient English dedications are known, the most famous of which are 
All Souls College, Oxford and the church in Langham Place in London.   

In bygone centuries All Souls’ Day was certainly uncomfortable for anyone who 
had wronged a person who had then died.  For it was believed that souls in purga-
tory could appear on earth on this day, in the form of ghosts, witches or toads, to 
haunt anyone who had wronged them in life.    

On a more cheerful note, it was also believed that you could help the dead on this 
day by almsgiving in cash or in kind.  Some of these beliefs seem to have been 
caught up in the popular customs of Hallowe’en. 

The St Lawrence Singers 

 

The St Lawrence Singers are delighted to present their 2024 Christmas Concert, 
which will be held at St Lawrence Newlands Barn on Friday, 13th December 2024. 
Our programme features a unique selection of Christmas carols, accompanied by 
a pianist and cellist. In addition to traditional favourites for audience participation 
— with lyrics provided in the programme — we have included some lesser-known 
carols for a refreshing twist, along with a couple of cello solos from our special 
guest. Tickets are £10, which includes refreshments during the interval. All profits 
will go to St Lawrence Church and Essex Home Start. To help us cater for numbers, 
and as seating is limited, please book your tickets in advance by calling 07717 
072784. Tickets may also be available on the door, subject to availability. 

 

Start Date of Event: 2024-12-13 
Start Time: 7pm 
End Date of Event: 2024-12-13 
Finish Time: 10.30pm 

Entrance Price: £10 
Pay at Door?: YES 
Your Name: Zoe Quinn 
Your Email: zquinn@hotmail.com 

mailto:zquinn@hotmail.com
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GATEHOUSE  

Carpentry and Joinery & Building Services 

*Doors, Floors laminate or solid wood *Decking, *Kitchens, *Windows *Doors Wood or 

UPVC (All Colours) *Alterations, *Loft, Garage conversions *UPVC facias, soffits, gutters 

*Brickwork, Driveways, Conservatories *Roofs cut and pitched, *Design and build service, 

*Plastering *Purpose made Joinery, *Stairs and Spindles 

,     Tel: ,07546765233, 01621776743, gatehouse-carpentry@live.com,  

Fully Insured                                     Free Estimates.                                                Est 30yrs 

HONEY FOR SALE 

12 OZ £5.00            8 OZ £3.50  

EGGS FOR SALE £1.20 per box  

OUTSIDE GREEN GATES @ LITTLECROFT, 

MALDON ROAD BRADWELL-ON-SEA  

CM0 7HT 

EVERY WEEKEND, WEATHER & SUPPLIES PEMITING 
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